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ISM/PRN/102/2021-22                                                                                                                            October 10, 2021 
  

CIRCULAR TO STUDENTS AND PARENTS OF CLASS X 
STARTING OF HYBRID CLASSES (REVISED) 

 
Dear Parents and Students, 
 
Greetings from Indian School Muscat! 
 
On the basis of the guidelines from MOE and MOH, it was decided to reopen school in a phased manner 
for the students of the Senior Section from Sunday, October 10, 2021. Class X students will have offline 
(physical) classes starting from Sunday, October 17, 2021, on Sundays, Tuesdays and Thursdays, and 
online classes (will attend from home) on Mondays and Wednesdays from 7 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. Students 
are expected to be in their allotted class rooms at 6.50 a.m. as the morning assembly will start at 7 a.m. A 
new time table will be shared with you very soon. The number of students in a classroom will be as per 
the MOE guidelines. So the lists of students in each class will be shared with you before the school starts 
and a copy of the same will be displayed at the entrances of the school.  
 
Physical Education, Fine Arts, Library and Work Experience classes will also be conducted during the 
regular classes (either online or offline). All students are expected to attend all the classes. If any one is 
absent for any one of the classes, he/she will be marked absent for the whole day. 
 
Whenever the students come to school, they are requested to follow the following guidelines very strictly: 
 

 Students should have taken at least one dose of the approved vaccination before coming to school. 

They need to send a copy of the vaccination certificate to the class teacher by Wednesday,     

October 13, 2021 by email. The Covid-19 vaccination certificate (one or two doses) is mandatory 

to enter the school premises as per the Ministry guidelines. 

 Those students who travel back to Muscat are advised to have self quarantine at home for five 

days before coming to school. 

 Students need to come to school in complete school uniform with proper socks, shoes and white 

leggings (for girls). 

 They can wear their PE uniform on the days of the PE classes. 

 They should be properly groomed with proper haircut and shaving (for boys) and girls should 

plait their hair properly as per school rules. 

 They need to wear a mask when they come to school and maintain social distancing as per MOH 

guidelines. 
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 Entry and exit will be through the C & D Block gates. 

 The school canteen will not be operational. Students should carry their own stationery, bottle of 

water and snacks. Sharing of the stationery materials, drinking water and snacks is not allowed. 

 Parents are not allowed to enter the school. They are requested to drop the students at the C or D 

Block gate and pick them up at the same point. 

 Please make transport arrangement for the students to reach school and pick them up from the 

school as per the schedule. 

 Parents are requested not to send the students to school if they show any signs of illness.  

 Students should go straight to their respective class rooms which will be located in the D & E 

Blocks. 

 They should not go anywhere else in the school campus except D and E block. 

 They are allowed to use the washroom by following the social distancing protocols. They should 

wash their hands after using the washroom. 

 They are advised to use the sanitizers that are available on the corridors. They are also advised to 

carry their own sanitizers by considering the hygiene and safety. 

 They are advised not to get together in groups. They should maintain social distance at all times. 

 They should not touch the banisters while going up and down the stairs. 

 No mobile phone should be brought to school. School phone can be used during emergency. 

 If they feel unwell, they should report immediately to the teacher in the class / school nurse. 

 Students should remember that their safety is their responsibility. 

 
 
With Best Wishes 
 

                            
 
 
Dr Rajeev Kumar Chauhan 
 
Principal 
 


